
NAFFERTON PARISH COUNCIL  

 

 Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 15
th

 August 2013 in The Methodist School 

Room, Nafferton at 7.30 p.m.  

 

Present Councillors Mr. C. Darbinson, Mr. A. Fassnidge, Mr. I. Kitching,  

Mr. G. Lavis, Mrs. B. Pickering, Mr. N. Smith, Mr. R. Richardson, Mrs. S. Tait,  

Mr. M. Taysom, Mrs. F. Trewartha 

 

4 Members of the public 

 

U35 Apologies for absence received from Mrs. M. Hubbard, Dr. M. Jackson 

 

U36  Declarations of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest – None 

 

U37  The minutes of the last two meetings having been circulated were agreed and 

signed 

 

Councillor Mr. G. Lavis proposed the acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held 

on 10.7.13 seconded Councillor Mr. M. Taysom  

Councillor Mr. C. Darbinson proposed the acceptance of the minutes of the  meeting 

held on 31.7.13 seconded Councillor Mr. G. Lavis 

 

U38 Matters arising  

 

The metal seat on Jubilee Gardens will be removed and sited on New Bridge Lane, 

Nafferton and replaced with a new wooden seat in memory of Mr. G. Appleby 

Councillor Mr. C. Darbinson to provide contact details to Councillor Mr. G. Lavis  

with reference to conducting a wildlife survey at the mere 

 

U39 Planning 

 

DC/13/02370/PLF – Erection of an extension to existing building and conversion of 

barn to form additional living accommodation at Cross Trods, Spellowgate, Driffield 

– we have no observations to make on this application 

 

U40 Correspondence 

 

Yorkshire Air Ambulance – fund raising – Councillor Mr. N. Smith to follow up 

National Grid Carbon – Humber Carbon Capture and Storage Pipeline Project 

Disused Burial Grounds or Cemeteries and Local Byelaws – forward details to ERYC 

 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

 

East Riding Parish News – August 2013 – circulated 

e-mail – Coral Gladstone – Funding Workshops & Local Grant Funds – forwarded to 

Councillor Mrs. M. Hubbard 

Minutes of Nafferton Flood Meeting – discussed 

 

 



 

 

Planning decisions: 

 

13/01606/PLF – Erection of 2 wind turbines – land north of Sleights Farm, Lowthorpe 

Lane, Nafferton – granted 

13/01765/PLF – Construction of dormer window in roof at rear, roof lights at front 

and pitched roof over existing single storey extension to rear – 17 Driffield Road, 

Nafferton – granted 

13/01719/PLF – Change of use and alterations to redundant/derelict attached 

outbuilding to create office accommodation and erection of single and two storey 

extension to rear of farmhouse – Station Farm, Wansford Road, Nafferton – granted 

13/01958/PLF – Erection of first floor extension to rear – 8 Mill Chase, Nafferton – 

granted 

 

U41 Committee Reports 

 

Village Hall – No representative 

Feoffee – No meeting 

Jefferson Hodgson – No meeting 

Playground – All ok 

Maintenance Committee – Councillor Mr. G. Lavis reported on the last Maintenance 

Committee Meeting held on 6.8.13 (copy held on file) 

Anyone requiring sand bags should contact Councillor Mr. R. Richardson – Sand bags 

will be delivered to Mr. F. & Councillor Mrs. B. Pickerings premises on Westgate, 

Nafferton for storage. 

Councillor Mr. G. Lavis proposed that the Yorkshire Flag should be flown on 

Yorkshire Day – Councillor Mr. N. Smith proposed that Nafferton Parish Council 

should purchase a Yorkshire Flag – seconded Councillor Mr. I. Kitching 

Recreation Club/Allotments – No report 

Web – No report 

 

U42 Recreation Club 

 

Councillor Mr. A. Fassnidge read out the Revised Constitution of Nafferton 

Recreation Club – Councillor Mr. G. Lavis proposed that the revised constitution 

should be accepted – seconded Councillor Mr. N. Smith – All in favour 

 

U43  Accounts 

 

15.8.13 – 1136 – ICO £35.00 

                1137 – PMH – fuel £43.51 

                1138 – Miles Beck Nursery – (The Mere) £738.25 

                1139 – Nafferton Meth Church – Rent £12.00 

                1140 – A. Fassnidge – Nails £1.70 

                1141 – N. Smith – grass cutting £55.25 

 

 

 

 



 

 

U44 Any other business 

 

Road signs: No directional road signs from Westgate for Cherry Meadows/Cherry 

Way 

Parking issues were discussed – request attendance by a representative from ERYC at 

the next meeting 

Remembrance Day Parade – Councillor Mr. G. Lavis requested volunteers to help on 

the day – Councillors Mr. C. Darbinson, Mr. I. Kitching and Mr. N. Smith 

volunteered. 

 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50 p.m . 

 

 

 

 

 

 


